
 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Re: Arrangements for 2021-22 

The tables below set out the start and end of day arrangements for next year. We have liaised with EdW to 

ensure the pupils in the three streams have a calm start to the school day.  The arrangements are quite similar to 

this year. Pupils will wash their hands before entering their classroom, you will notice that adults are expected to 

wear a mask in the line or whilst onsite and we ask that families socially distance when in the line. We hope this 

helps the school community feel safe at these times. Should these arrangements need to be amended we will let 

you know before the first day of term.    

Start of Day Arrangements 

Class Start time  Entry 
Point  

Expectations  

Nursery 8:20am  
 

 
 
 

1902 
Gate 

 

 
1. Please wait to be invited to line up when the class is 

called. 
2. Pupils and parents will be invited to line up, one 

behind the other, maintaining social distance.  Adults 
are expected to wear a mask if joining the line. 

3. Pupils should say goodbye to their parents/adult 
before reaching the 1902 gate.  

4. Pupils will enter the site through the 1902 gate.  
 
Scooters and bikes should be stored in the designated racks 
outside the school office. The adult should leave the 
scooter/bike after drop off by entering through the blue car 
gate and exiting though the pedestrian gate.  

KS2 
 

 Yr3 

 Yr4 

 Yr5 

 Yr6 

 
 
 
8:30 – 8:39am 
 
 

1B & 2B 8:40 – 8:45am 

KS1 

 Yr1 

 Yr2 

 
8:40 – 8:49am 

Rec 8:50 – 8:55am 

 

End of Day Arrangements 

Class Collection  time  Collection 
Point  

Expectations  

Nursery 
  

3:00pm  
 

 
 

 
 
 

1902 
Gate 

 

 
1. Please wait to be invited to line up when the class 

are ready to be collected  
2. Parents will be invited to line up, one behind the 

other, maintaining social distance by the 1902 
gate. Adults are expected to wear a mask if 
joining the line. 

3. A member of staff will call each pupil when their 
adult reaches the gate.  

4. Pupils and parents should exit, keeping the one 
way system. 
 

Scooters and bikes should be stored in the designated racks 
outside the school office. The adult should collect the 
scooter/bike at the end of the day by entering through the 
blue car gate and exiting though the pedestrian gate.  

 

Reception  3:05pm  
 

Year 1 3:10pm 
 

1B & 2B  3:15pm  
 

Year 3 3:20pm  
 

Year 4 3:25pm  
 

Year 5 3:25 pm  
 

Year 6  3:30pm 



Year 6 pupils who have permission to walk home alone 
will be dismissed by the class teacher.   

 

Year 2 3:20pm Blue Car 
gate  

1. Please wait to be invited to line up when the class is 
called. 

2. Parents will be invited to line up, one behind the 
other, maintaining social distance and enter through 
the gate. Adults are expected to wear a mask if 
joining the line. 

3. Parents should line up one behind the other, 
opposite the class who will be in the playground 
waiting.  

4. Pupils and parents should exit through the 
pedestrian gate.  

 

Late Pupils  

The same arrangement will remain be in place. Pupils who miss their entry time must wait by the side if the 

gate is still open until a member of staff indicates it is safe for them to enter. There should be no queue 

jumping.  Once the gate is closed, all pupils who are late must be taken be accompanied by an adult to the 

school office via the pedestrian gate. The adult must and wait with the pupil until a member of staff comes 

out to collect the pupil.  

 

Family Friendly Arrangements  

If you have children in more than one year group, siblings can enter at the earliest slot together, from 8:30am 

only.  Siblings of nursery pupils cannot start before 8:30am. Nursery pupils may enter school with their older 

siblings.  

I encourage families to speak to me about alternate start times due to other family commitments in the 

morning. We are here to help so please do talk through anything we can do to ease the pressure of the 

morning school run.  

 

Breakfast Club  

Bookings for Breakfast Club will open on 1st September.  

 

Medicines  

If your child requires medication at school please bring it to school on the first day of the year or when the 

need arises.  Please click on this link to our school website for further information children’s medication. Please 

remember that you should complete this online form before bringing the medication to school. 

 

Term Dates  

The ESFA have confirmed that the 2021-22 school year will be reduced to 378 pupil teaching sessions (i.e. 

189 days) to take account of the additional bank holiday.  As a result the school year for the English stream 

will finish a day early on Thursday 21 July 2022 (rather than Friday 22 July 2022).  Thank you in advance 

for your understanding.  We will make this amendment on the school website but wanted you to be aware as 

soon as possible.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdcOBQtSB2nS1G6e2MVFCqE9h17sKHx2ByULi53BUL0j1aidA/viewform


The first day of term is Monday 6th September. We ask that families travelling abroad fulfil the requirements 

to quarantine on their return to the UK as they stand at the time and inform us if they are unable to be in 

school.  

 

Uniform 

The school uniform expectations are set out on the website. If buying new uniform, the simple expectation is 

that clothing and accessories should be school colours (blue, red, white) only. Please also keep in mind that   

 Shoes should be worn to school, not trainers. 

 School PE kit will be worn on uniform days.   

 Hair accessories should be school colours. 

 Hats worn should be school ones or school colours with no other logos.  

 

AHT News 

I am delighted to inform you that Miss Williams and Miss Bevin have been appointed as AHT at BWA from 

September 2021. I am sure you will join me in congratulating them on their promotion and wishing them the 

best of luck in their new roles. 

 

I wish you all a wonderful summer. 

 

Kind regards 

Miss Henry 

 

https://www.bellevillewix.org.uk/data/dynamic/spaw/documents/Uniform%20List%20%20September%202020-converted%20(1).pdf

